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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday, January 23, 2007

Held at 7:00 PM in the Town Hall 

Third Floor Meeting Room

Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order at: 7:11PM

In attendance:   E. Davidson, J. DiMento, I. Wye, H. LaCortiglia, (C. Shreder arrives at 7:31)

· Bills




VENDOR
VENDOR

NAME

AMOUNT
INVOICE #
DATE

Cassidy Bros. Forge, Inc.

$33,333.34 
6173
12/15/06 

282 Newburyport Tpke





Rowley, MA  01969

 
 
  

Motion by E. Davidson to pay the $33,333.24 to Cassidy Bros. Forge, Inc
Seconded by I. Wye 

Motion carries-Unanimous

· Guests: Ed DesJardins and Joe Knapp from the Historical Commission:

· Discuss the Historical Marker Project and ask that the voters redirect the $10,000 that was appropriated at the Annual Town Meeting of 2003 for the Archeological Project, towards the Historic Marker Project.  The revised / updated estimated costs of the Historic Markers Project is $10,000. (This was discussed at the previous CPC meeting)

· Inform the CP Committee that the Historical Commission has prioritized the Historical Projects in order of what the Commission believes is the most critical need for the Historic Resources of the Town. 

· There is a discussion about the possible creation of a dedicated fund for restoration of Historic Town Hall. CPC members are concerned with oversight. Ed DesJardins is asked to look into this further and bring examples of similar funding mechanisms being used elsewhere. 



The Historical projects as prioritized by the Historical Commission:

1. Union Cemetery Fence (phase 2)-- newest estimate contains a gate for security -$ 34,300.

2. Annual Town Report and Town Code Restoration -$ 9,500.

3. Preservation Landscape Plan for Harry Murch Park -$ 15,000.

4. Peabody Library Restorations – $ 60,700.

5. Historical Marker Project (via reappropriation of $10,000.)

6. Preservation Plan for Union Cemetery - $15,000.

CPC Chairman, H. LaCortiglia reminds the CP members that this prioritization is being presented to the CPC as an aid to the committee and is not binding upon the CPC recommendations to town meeting. The Chairman thanks the Historical Commission members and states that the advice the Historical Commission provides in this manner greatly weigh upon his own personal decisions about recommendations.   

· Continued Review of Project Suggestions:

· William Dudley, Chairman of the Pentucket Pond Committee asks that the request for $20,000 for Fanwort Project be withdrawn since a whole pond treatment will be allowed this summer and the fund currently has enough to cover the costs of it.

· Water Management at American Legion Park

Explained by J. DiMento, Chairman of the Park and Recreation Commission:

This project proposes to fund a study for water quality at American Legion Park in order to quantify the bacteria count and propose possible solutions, if needed.

Additionally it proposes a new facility to create a dock/swimming area  (estimate --$45K)

Also a building addition as well. (estimate --  $46K for the building)

Engineering/permitting cost estimates--$10K 

J. DiMento points out that the Water Management project is a separate project from the ADA upgrades to Bathrooms at American Legion Park project. 

· Carl Shreder, Chairman of the Conservation Commission explains the 
Conservation Restriction Endowment for Bailey Lane Woods request. 

Updates the CPC on the latest activities of the Bailey Lane Woods Stewardship Committee. –CR Endowment Request for Essex County Greenbelt –$15,000.
· New Business:

· Committee discusses the acceptance of M.G.L. Ch. 41 § 41. The Town accountant has provided a form that would need to be voted upon by the CP members by which the committee would authorize one member of the CP Committee to sign authorizations to pay bills.

Committee agrees to take it under advisement. 

· Old Business:

· Public Informational Meeting Update

Advertisement for each of the two weeks preceding the meeting has been sent to the Georgetown Record.

· J. DiMento informs the committee that the Park and Recreation Commission’s priority ratings will be forthcoming at the next regular meeting the CPC. 

Motion by J. DiMento to adjourn

Seconded by C. Shreder

Motion carries – unanimous

· Meeting adjourned

The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2007.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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